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PROCEEDINGS 

 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  DSP-19045 Royal Farms Greenbelt. We have a 

request to continue this until October 15th. I am just going to check to make sure 

we have the appropriate people. Mr. Bossi? 

MR. BOSSI:  Yes, Madam Chairwoman. Good morning. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  Thank you. Mr. Haller? 

MR. HALLER:  I am present. Good morning, Madam Chair. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  Wonderful. Good morning. Mr. Bossi, do you want 

to start? 

MR. BOSSI:  Yes, good morning, Madam Chairwoman, and members of 

the Planning Board. For the record, Adam Bossi with the Urban Design Section. 

As you noted, this Item 5, Detailed Site Plan DSP-19045, which proposes the 

development of a Royal Farms food and beverage store, a gas station, and a 

commercial building. In this matter, the applicant did submit a letter dated 

September 9th requesting to continue the hearing to the Board’s October 15th 

agenda. This is intended to allow for additional discussion between the applicant 

and the City of Greenbelt, which the City Council meeting is scheduled for this 

coming Monday, the 28th. Staff does support this continuance request. Thank you. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  Thank you, Mr. Bossi. Mr. Haller? 

MR. HALLER:  Thank you, Madam Chair, yes, I represent the owner and 

the applicant in this detailed site plan, and we have requested a continuance as we 
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are continuing to meet with the City of Greenbelt, and as Mr. Bossi said, we have 

a hearing on next Monday night. I would also note that the City of Greenbelt also 

asked that the Planning Board hearing be continued to allow for their comments 

to be entered into the record. Thank you very much, and I appreciate your 

support. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  Thank you, Mr. Haller. I don’t know that there are 

any questions, if not, is there a motion? 

COMMISSIONER GERALDO:  Madam Chair, I move that we grant on 

Item 5, case DSP-19045, that we continue this matter to October 15, 2020. 

COMMISSIONER DOERNER:  Doerner will second. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  Ok, we have a motion, OK, so we are down to three 

people right now. So, we have Commissioner Geraldo? 

COMMISSIONER GERALDO:  Yes. Aye. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  Commissioner Doerner? 

COMMISSIONER DOERNER:  I vote aye. 

CHAIR HEWLETT:  And I do, too, so, the ayes have it 3-0. 
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